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Brothers,  
 
 I have incorporated the main points of our August and September Zoom meetings for 
Council 13959. 
   1... Treasurer Frank Leja brought all finances up to date and they can be reviewed in 
detail on line on our Council website. 
   2... Financial secretary Bob Musgrave has reported that all reports have been sent to 
Supreme and our Council is in good standing. 
    3...Our first opportunity for the Bishops Project will be on Saturday September 26th. 
Contact Carl Schonhardt at 412-627-1866 as soon as possible. There are still a few 
openings and we don't want to waste any opportunities that we get because of COVID 
19. 
    4...Football Sweeps tickets are still available. Brother Bob Musgrave is in possession 
of these tickets so be sure to contact him if you haven't already done so. 
    5...We are attempting to add 10 new Council members by the end of October. There 
are currently 4 who have agreed and we would like to utilize the new recruiting video 
which, when viewed, will bring all new members in as a 3rd degree. Also keep in mind 
that family members will be able to witness the ceremony and additionally any current 
Council member who is 1st or 2nd degree can also advance to 3rd degree. I will be 
contacting our Pastor, Father John, to arrange for a date to hold the ceremony in Saint 
Teresa Church. If anyone knows of someone who would like to join, would you please 
let me know. Stay tuned for more info. 
     6...I have asked all members to bring any fund-raising ideas to my attention. Any one 
idea that can be utilized before year end would be much appreciated. Remember, we 
are constantly asked if we can contribute to a number of good causes, but we can only 
do so if we are financially able. 



     7... I am happy to mention that Council13959 has added 1 additional seminarian to 
our monthly support program, bringing our total to 4. His name is Noah Pepmeyer and 
he is from our Parish. 
 
    The last 6 months have been challenging times for us all and it is my personal wish to 
all that you stay well and stay safe. Our next Zoom meeting is Monday October 12th 
with Rosary at 7:30pm.  All Council members are welcome to be present for the meeting 
Contact Bob Musgrave, Frank Peduto or myself. 
 
 
 
Fraternally 
Jay Kerr GK 
 
                                       
  
                                           OCTOBER MEETING SCHEDULE  
The October Business Meeting will be a Zoom meeting on line on Monday, 
October 12.  If you have a computer, please try to attend one of these meetings. 
There is no Social meeting scheduled for October. 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                       

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS                                          

September 2 – Ray Lucas                              
September 3 – William Pentecost                                                           
September 12 – Joe Fidago                                                                     
September 18 – Dave Julian                                   
September 19 – Dave Graver 
September 19 – Deacon Gery Pielin 
September 25 – Dennis Marn 
September 25 – Adam Miller 
September 26 – Kevin Guernsey 
September 26 – Carl Schonhardt 
September 28 – Tom Ondek 
September 30 – John Catanese                                                  
                                                         


